OCAA Members:
On this web site you will find proposed agreements to the two pressing issues regarding our wages and conditions of employment. The first is our contract extension. In that document you will see that we are agreeing to the deferral of our 3.5% raise for one year until June of 2010. During that time, your OCAA Board will meet with the County to address and potentially implement both changes to the retiree-medical system as well as a tier III retirement. An outline of these issues has been given in great detail at various OCAA meetings we held around the County. 

The second area that has a proposed agreement is one that is designed to address the recent furlough policy implemented in the District Attorney’s office to deal with the budget shortfall. As many of you know, the OCAA Board has consistently held the position that while the budget shortfall was a legitimate problem, the furlough plan was not the answer. The reason was two-fold: No one wants a pay cut; and no one wants to be converted to hourly employees. OCAA met with the District Attorney and County HR all summer in hopes of resolving the issue. Previously we were unable to achieve that goal. However, as both sides continued to work together, we have been able to jointly come up with the proposed settlement. The goal was achieved because both sides agreed that public safety was our first concern. The DDAs want to do their jobs, and they want to do them in the manner they always have. However, the budget will not allow the District Attorney’s office to operate in the same fashion. Instead, we have jointly agreed to the following proposal: 

1) We accept the furlough plan on the limited basis of the 12 days that have previously been outlined by the District Attorney’s office;

2) We will convert our earnings from search warrant duty from money to comp. time

3) We can work on our furlough days if we need and choose to. However, instead of earning money we will earn comp. time;
4) We are expected to perform like professionals and the D. A.’s office will treat and respected us as professionals. The office is not looking to see DDAs punch a time clock and the District Attorney’s office is standing by Article I, section 1 paragraph A. of our contract;

5) Retirement rates and other benefit contributions will be fully funded.
Perhaps the most important component of this proposal is that the District Attorney’s office and the DDAs are forging a partnership in dealing with the unprecedented budget shortfall. With both sides jointly rowing in the same direction, both sides will benefit from the contribution of the other. Please make every effort to attend the contract and furlough resolution meeting and vote next Wednesday, September 9th, at 5:00 pm, at the Board of Supervisors hearing room. We will provide detailed explanations of the agreements as well as nuts and bolts application and impact of them. If you have questions that you want answered, you can reach us through the e-mail system attached to our web-site, or you can bring them with you to the meeting. We hope to see all of you in attendance for this important vote.  

